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35th Annual Christmas Dinner and Auction
Please join us for our annual Christmas Dinner and Auction 
on December 1. This year, we are proud to honor Dolores and 
Michael Elkins for their longtime contributions to the pro-life 
movement. The evening will be filled with great food, beautiful 
items, and fun fellowship. 

See page 3 for more details.
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In the fall of 2021 during the COVID pandemic, Governor Newsom signed SB 
742 into law. The law created a 100 foot buffer zone preventing “harassment” of 
persons entering or leaving any “vaccine site” around the state, with exceptions 
for certain kinds of labor protests.

The law would have profoundly limited our work at Right to Life of Central 
California, as well as other pro-life entities throughout the state. Right to Life 
operates our Outreach Center, a building next door to Planned Parenthood’s 
Fulton Street clinic, from which our employees and volunteers speak with persons 
considering abortion and offer alternatives. We only operate on our own property 
or on the public sidewalk, without trespassing on Planned Parenthood’s property 
or obstructing the sidewalk.

Why would it impact us? Planned Parenthood is a “vaccine site,” since it offers 
HPV vaccines--the law did not specify COVID vaccine sites in its provisions. SB 
742 also defined “harassment” to include activities like approaching within 30 
feet of someone to talk to them while holding a sign, offering literature, and other 
very peaceful forms of speech. Furthermore, the entire area where we usually 
interact with people entering and exiting the clinic is within 100 feet of Planned 
Parenthood’s front door. Other pro-life sidewalk ministries throughout the state 
operate in the same fashion.

We decided to act. We retained Alliance Defending Freedom (ADF), a pro-life, 
nonprofit public interest law firm, who agreed to represent us pro bono. We filed 
a federal lawsuit against the Attorney General of California, Rob Bonta, arguing 
that SB 742 was a violation of our First Amendment rights to freedom of speech.

WE WON!

In October of 2021, a federal judge in Fresno ruled swiftly in our favor, stating that 
California law enforcement officials could not enforce the key provision of SB 742 
while the case was being reviewed. This allowed us to resume operations at our 
Outreach Center after only a brief hiatus. This initial ruling was confirmed with 
a subsequent permanent injunction preventing the state from enforcing the law 
at any time throughout the lawsuit. After California lost another critical decision 
against a pro-life group challenging the law in Northern California, the AG’s office 
approached us to settle the case.

Effective September, California agreed not to enforce SB 742’s key provisions 
against us or anyone else in California. They also agreed to pay over $192,000 
in attorneys’ fees to our lawyers at ADF. We are free to operate outside Planned 
Parenthood as we always have.

We are so proud to have accomplished this great victory on behalf of pro-life 
advocates throughout the state. This is what your donor support of Right to Life 
helped to achieve. We thank you, and we are proud to work on behalf of LIFE.

Office Address:
1742 E Griffith Way
Fresno, CA 93726

Phone: 559.229.2229
Fax: 559.229.1040
Email: info@righttolifeca.org

Tax ID#: 77-0524770

Subscribe:
To receive our E-Newsletter 
in your inbox, please email 
info@righttolifeca.org.

Your donations 
contribute to the 
life-saving mission 
at RLCC. Thank you 
for your support.

SCAN TO GIVE

NOVEMBER
9	 Dine for Life @ DaVinci’s

DECEMBER
1	 35th Annual Christmas	
	 Dinner & Auction

JANUARY 2024
20	 Walk for Life SF 	

FEBRUARY
8	 Speaker Event 	

14	 40 Days for Life Begins

MARCH
24	 40 Days for Life Ends

APRIL
22	 California March for Life 
	 Sacramento

29	 Golf for Life Tournament

MAY
12	 Mother’s Day Corsage 
	 Fundraiser

LAWSUIT: RIGHT TO LIFE 

BEATS GAVIN NEWSOM!

UPCOMING EVENTS

DIRECTOR’S NOTE
By RLCC Director, John Gerardi



Honoring Dolores and Michael Elkins

Buon Natale,
a Christmas in Venice!

35th Annual Christmas 
Dinner & Auction
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Heartbeat Sponsors
Nancy & Richard Aaron • Raymond Angelillo • Ashwood Construction 

Bonadelle Neighborhoods • Carol & Larry Edde • Fahrney Automotive Group
Ginder Development Corp. • J.D. Ostdiek Insurance Services, Inc.
Assemblyman Jim Patterson • Schmiederer Family Farms, LLC 

Spano Enterprises • Barbara & Carl Ueland

Sustaining Sponsors
Campos Brothers Farms  • Friends of Right to Life

Guardian Sponsors
Marie & Sam Chimienti • Dalena/Benik & Associates Insurance Services, Inc.

Virginia A. Dalena

Dalena Farms, Inc.

Protector of the Precious

Visit righttolifeca.org/christmas for more information - Call (559) 229-2229 and receive an invite.

Lifeline Sponsors
Neil Angelillo & Family • Dottie & Howard DeMera • Karen & Richard Spencer



RIGHT TO LIFE OUTREACH
By Outreach Coordinator, Linda Teliha

Life is Winning on 
the Sidewalk

LET’S MOVE FOR LIFE!
TUESDAYS & THURSDAYS | 6PM
For more info, email Linda at
linda@righttolifeca.org or 559.212.4433

SCAN THE QR CODE TO JOIN!

moveforliferlcc

If you would like to donate items 
for moms in need, please call the 
office at 559.229.2229 or email 
linda@righttolifeca.org
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FALL CAMPAIGN STARTS

SEPTEMBER 27TH - NOVEMBER 5TH

Call us at 559.229.2229 for more infomation

It seems too much like a sport to call what’s happening 
at Outreach a “win” but it feels like we are winning. 
We`ve had ten moms choose life so far this year. 
These moms were all in some sort of crisis when we 
met them. After a short conversation at our Outreach 
Center building next door to Planned Parenthood, they
are on their way to a journey that involves some hope. 

Each situation is different but has 
common threads. Sometimes the issue is the lack of a 
job. Sometimes it’s the lack of support from the father. 
Sometimes it’s just feeling overwhelmed because they 
have other children. Once these moms have a chance 
to express their fears and their doubts, they seem to be 
able to begin to navigate their situations a little better. 
All of the moms want to keep their babies. They don’t 
want to have abortions. They just get to a point of 
discouragement and hopelessness. 

We have all felt these emotions at a time. Most of 
us have had the opportunity to share our fears with 
someone. This sharing helps unburden us so that we 

can think more clearly. This is exactly what happens at Outreach. 
The moms talk, I listen, I share and then I offer support in the form 
of compassion and then resources. The resources can include 
information on adoption, help with clothing, food and help with 
looking for jobs. I offer all of them a chance to come the next week 
to have lunch and talk about how they are doing and what things 
they need help with. 

Some return and some don’t. I follow up with text as long as they 
continue to respond. We help with maternity clothes if necessary 
and later we throw a baby shower for those who need it. We have 
a shower planned in October for Teeana. 

I met Teeana outside Planned Parenthood. I watched as she and 
her partner talked and talked. This is usually a sign that one or both 
are not wanting to go through with an abortion. Teeana went inside 
Planned Parenthood and then came out to ask me what I was 
doing. We spoke outside for a few minutes and then went inside the 
Outreach building. Once we were inside, her story unfolded. A little 
later we had her partner come in. He was very unsure about having 
a baby. I ended up having him talk to a male RLCC volunteer and 

supporter on the phone. After that, he brightened up and turned the 
corner. They turned the corner so far that now they are coming out 
to the sidewalk to hold pro life signs. They have both gotten jobs 
and are on their way to being parents, with support from all of you. 

Teeana with Linda 

Mom Chooses Life
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FINDING HOPE, HEALING AND PEACE
If you or someone you know is hurting from an abortion, please call our Fresno area contacts. We have peer counselors 
with 20 years of experience and a licensed clinical social worker who is available to help.  All calls and information shared 
are stricly confidential and our counselors are off-site.

Rachel’s Vineyard weekend retreats are a beautiful opportunity for any person who has struggled with the emotional/
spiritual pain of abortion.

FRESNO AREA CONTACTS:
1.833.776.0023 English | 1.888.686.8537 Spanish

What they don’t tell you, is what really happens afterward: shame, guilt, regret, 
depression, the feeling of unworthiness, anger, pity and the list goes on. The 
unfortunate reality of abortion and its long-lasting effects is a long, dark road. The 
shocking statistic is that 1 out of every 4 women has had an abortion by age 45. So 
that means 1 out of every 4 men has also been involved in that abortion. I’d like to 
share with you a testimony of just one man’s journey.
 
I didn’t need to be saved or healed. I wasn’t broken. I was the one people came to 
for help. I wasn’t the one that needed help. There was nothing wrong with me. Sure, 
everyone drinks and has a good time. So what if my relationships didn’t work out, 
it wasn’t my fault. They just weren’t meant to be. I always got up and went to work 
the next day. I was a tough guy, I had scars on my hands, arms, legs, I had
broken bones...there wasn’t anything that could keep me down.
 
All of those scars were nothing compared to the scar I had on my heart. What had 
happened when I was 18 had been put away for many years, or so I thought.
It was my second year in college, and my girlfriend and I chose to have sex. We had 
an unplanned pregnancy. She felt that an abortion was the only choice. I didn’t agree, 
but what could I do? We didn’t talk about it. Eventually, we drifted apart. I moved on.
 
The face I wore for everyone else was just a front. What had happened when I was 
18 wasn’t really put away. Actually, it was the driving force that led me down so 
many of the wrong roads. All of that stuff that didn’t work out was not because it 
wasn’t meant to be; I was ashamed and I was punishing myself.
 
How can a REAL MAN be a part of something so horrific? How could I have let that happen? An ABORTION, that’s what I let 
happen. My voice was not loud enough, so I just let it happen. Maybe if I never told anyone, it would be as if it never happened.
 
It did happen. For 24 years I had been trying to make up for that day. For 24 years I had been punishing myself. For 24 years 
I had been ashamed. For 24 years I had been unworthy. It had been a long, rough, scarred 24 years.
 
My second wife (because the first one wasn’t meant to be) insisted that I go to this Rachel’s Vineyard Retreat. For those who 
are not familiar with Rachel’s Vineyard, it is a weekend healing retreat that helps post-abortive parents with their grieving. 
The secret longing to be forgiven, accepted, and healed became a reality. I can honestly say that my outlook on my life and 
those whom I love is clear.
 
If you or someone you know has been affected by abortion and are ready to be healed, I invite you to look into attending a 
Rachael’s Vineyard Retreat. This a worldwide organization that offers help.

The Scars of Abortion: A Father’s Perspective

2024 RETREATS 
Fri, April 5 – Sun, April 7

CALL TO REGISTER

rachelsvineyard.org

Healing the pain of abortion  
one weekend at a timeRachel’s VINEYARD
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C E N T R A L  C A L I F O R N I A

Right to Life helped establish the Obria Medical Clinics of Central California, and the two organizations 
continue to work hand-in-hand to serve women and children and promote a culture of life. This is one 
story about how Obria is directly assisting those in need who are facing the critical choice for life.

We had a young adult patient come into the clinic at an early stage of pregnancy. She was conflicted 
about whether or not to have an abortion: she was getting away from substance abuse, was completing 
her high school diploma, and was afraid of what an unexpected baby could mean. She was also afraid 
of disappointing her parents, particularly her mother, who was pushing her to have an abortion.

The Obria staff talked with her, laying out medically accurate information about her pregnancy, abortion, 
and information about adoption and other resources. We also facilitated a productive conversation 
between the patient and her parents. 

A critical stage of the discussion involved showing the patient and her mother the ultrasound images 
of her new baby. Our two ultrasound machines were donated to Obria through the generous support 
of the Knights of Columbus: one by the entire Fresno-area Chapter, the other by Council 16185 at Holy 
Spirit Catholic Church. Council 16185 have also supported us with an additional gift, along with support 
from the Holy Spirit Catholic Church Outreach Committee and Respect Life Ministry.

The patient decided to continue with her pregnancy and is receiving ongoing care from Obria. The 
diligent provision of quality care from a loving, life affirming perspective is making a powerful impact. 
Obria has now served over 500 unique patients and has a busy, daily schedule of providing care. 

This year’s Christmas Dinner and Auction will support both Right to Life and Obria--we encourage you 
to give big, to support these two fantastic organizations!

Ultrasounds and Hope: 
Stories from Obria
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BOARD MEMBERS

Monica Strambi, Board Chair

Kelly Haskell, Board Vice-Chair

Joe Mastro,Treasurer

Dr. John Erickson, Secretary

Dr. Syl Bryan
Geronimo Cerda
Larry Holody
Ermelinda Sanchez
Sissy Dalena Wood

THANK YOU TO OUR NEW & CONTINUING 300 CLUB MEMBERS!
Many of you knew our beloved former board member, employee, and supporter,  
Debby Bone, who passed away in October 2020. Not only was Debby a staunch supporter of Right to Life, but she also 
founded the 300 Club. Debby believed that there is widespread support of the Pro-Life movement in California and that 
through grassroots efforts, we can save babies! She also knew that not everyone is able to contribute large donations, but if 
each person gave $25 a month or any amount they are comfortable with, then together, we can continue the fight for life.

Our 300 Club has been successful due to the support of members like yourself. Thank you for your 300 Club membership! With 
your support, we will continue to work hard to carry out our mission to Engage, Equip, and Embrace. Thank you all!

The Bathtub Medic
Dalena/Benik & Associates Insurance
Dizon Medicine 
Lighthouse Fellowship Church
New Covenant Community Church
Rosa Brothers Milk Company
Sisters of Nazareth
Trust All Roofing
Richard & Nancy Aaron
Jeff & Maureen Abercrombie
Mitch and Susan Akbiyikian
Rosa Alvarenga
Merilee Amos
Anthony & Katie Andrade
Neil and Marianne Angelillo
Ray Angelillo
Michael and Darla Anton
Harvey & Lillian Armas
Richard and Janice Ashodian
In Memory of Juliet Atmajian
Timothy K. Atmajian, MD
John & Shelley Avila
Victor & Noemi Baca
Domenic & Charlotte Bavaro
Brian Bedrosian Farms
Chris and Denise Beintker
Mary Ann Belfy
Mary Bishop
Wayne and Carol Bitter
Tim Bone
Michael and Leanne Bone
David and Jean-Marie Bonnar
George and Darlene Brazil
Rick and Toni Breadmont
Bishop Joseph Brennan
Matthew Brown
Sylvester and Margaret Bryan
Mark &  Suzy Byrnes
Dick and Lu Caglia
Sally Caglia
Richard Michael Caglia
Brian & Fran Cameron
Mark and Janet Cameron
Leopoldo and Maria Cantu
Tracey & Gary Carrasco
Bill & Sharon Carrasco
Olivia Chaney
Dirk and Mariateresa Charley
Richard and Angelina Chavez
Barbara Christiansen
CrossCity Christian Church
Gaston Cignetti
Kai Clark
Theodora Clifford
Geri Coderniz
Gary & Dawn Coelho
John and Veronica Coelho
Gilbert Contreras
Juan & Mary Ann Contreras
Sarah Corum
Kevin and Elizabeth Crary
Nivia & Eliseo Cuellar
Robert and Priscilla Dack
Frank & Virginia Dalena
Joe & Heather Dalena
Brian & Lisa Dalena
Stephen and Margaret de Lorimier
Jacob De Pue
Marcelino DeAnda
Maury and Linda DeBenedetto, Sr.
Ronald Decker
Tony and Mary Dela Torre
Sam & Beverly Delk
Eugene & Lois Dellavalle
Dale Delmanowski
Marshall and Denise DenHartog
Jim & Janis Devany
Judith Dickison Ryskamp
Paul Dictos
Charles and Doris Dingle
Michael Dougherty
James Druley
Santiago & Raquel Duran
Elia Dusi
Mary Easton
Larry & Carol Edde
Ben & Stella Elgorriaga
Michael and Dolores Elkins
Bryant Elkins

Derek and Susie Larsen
Walter and Sally Lauritzen
Angelo and Leanne Lavagnino
Myron and Helena Leal
Gregory Lewis
Patricia Lometti
John Lopez
Julie Lopez Thurston
Bob & Evie Loutherback
Bill Lucido
Patricia Lutz
Maxine Machado
Kristina Magana
Roberto and Edith Martinez
Joe and Sheila Mastro
Enrique Mayo
Robert McArthur
KEITH and MELODY MCCOMBS
Mary Ann McCormick
Mary McLean
Irene & Sal Mejia
Ben Mendonca
Charles & Eloise Mendoza
Joe & Marie Meneses
Bobbye Metzler
Dennis Metzler
John and Cindy Miklesh
Elise Moeck
Reginald & Lori Mohun
Dan & Laura Mortenson
John Mulligan
John & Lloydell Muro
Nimfa Nadores
Sisters of Nazareth
Michael E O’Hare
Ron and Kathi O’Rourke
Gary & Mary Oberti
Anne Olson
Dino and Suzanne Orlando
Evan & Judy Orme
Mark & Felicia Ostdiek
Charlene Papin
Mike & Lynn Pappace
Pete and Gabriela Pappas
Christine Pappas
James A Pardini
Susan and Gordon Paul
Mary and Fred Peterson
Valerie & Don Plaster
Wendy and Joe Porto
Randy & Mary Quattrin
Jon Rager
Lynn Ratzlaff
Steve and Linda Rea
Randy & Mary Richardson
Toby and Corinne Rien
Vicente Garza and Maria Rios-Garza
Forest and Cheryl Risch
Pete Roman
Armando Romo
Cliff & Cathy Ronk
Steve and Michelle Rontell
Joe & Cathy Russo
Mike Ryan
Ermelinda Sanchez
Brittany & Cameron Sanders
Patricia Santy
Cheryl Sarkisian
Jeff & Wanda Savage
Terry and Linda Scambray
Jeff and Sharolyn Schmiederer
Ila Schoettler
Zak & Mary Grace Schurter
Gina Scordino
James and Monica Shackelton
Steve Simonian
Marty and Bob Simons
Martha Slaven
Chad & Cortney Snapp
Steve Socha
Joey Soto
John & Marie Sousa
Bernadette Sowards
Stan and Darlene Spano
Thomas and Michelle Spencer
Amber Spencer
Christopher Squires
Roxanna Stevens
Mark Storelli

Debbie Erickson
Kay Errotabere
Steven and Courtney Esqueda
Tom & Marisa Evans
Filomena Fagundes & Juan Juarez
Jerry & Patty Fahrney
Katie Farris
Andria Faust
Cindy Ferdinandi
Tom and Karen Ferdinandi
Marlita Ferriea
Chris Fiorentino
Donna Fleming
Barbara Fletcher
Jean Floro
Fr. John Fluetsch
Ronald and Sheri Foglio
Ernest & Elisa Fordin
Joseph and Daena Forestiere
Brent Foster
Kimberlie Foster
Patrick & Kelly Fourchy
Judith Frampton-Binz
Jeff & Jamie Francis
Greg & Teri Fraser
Steve Frost
Joseph & Gina Fry
Christianna Fuller
Tom and Peggy Gallo
Christopher Gallo
Georgina Gambero-Reynolds
Dominic & Michelle Gartung
Peter & Michelle Gartung
Michael & Michelle Gaskin
Laura Geiger
Ron and Roberta Genini
Chris and Carmie Gennock
John and Holly Gerardi
Michael Gerardi
John Giacone
Donna Giannetta
Tom & Leah Gill
Miguel Godia
Dina Godina
Kevin & Sarah Goering
Patrick & Denise Golden
Ed and Patricia Gomes
William & Carol Gong
Juan and Antonia Gonzales
Pablo & Julie Gonzalez
Patrick & Kasia Gorman
Jaime & Barbara Gray
Erin Grosz
Laura Gurries
Michael Habibe
Mike & Kathy Haines
David and Karen Hall
Randy and Chrissy Hardcastle
Sharon Haverty
Judy Heltne
David Henard
Richard & Nicki Henson
Sylvia Herevic
Claudia Hernandez
Nancy & Charles Hindenburg
Tamara Hinton
Ed & Rita Hoffknecht
William & Kathleen Hopkins
Deborah Hughes
Lavon Hughes
Maricela Hurtado
Jim and Judy Irvine
Chuck & Jane Irwin
Larry & Phyllis Isheim
Michelle Jaccard
Ralph S Jimenez
Jim Johnson
Robert and Michele Johnson
Molly and Dominico Johnston
Debbi Jorgensen
John and Suzelle Kasaian
Jonathan and Julia Keller
Daral and Rosemary Kennedy
Molly Knuffke
Judy Kroeker
Richard and Vanessa Kunz
David Kuszmar
Joseph LaCrue
Joe & Karen Lamb

Monica and Larry Strambi
Cinda Stuckey
John J and Mary Sullivan, Jr
Douglas and Therese Swinehart
James Tasy
Bernadette Tasy
Ronald Taylor
Lou and Sharon Tellifson
Eric & Elaine Thompson
Amy Tobin
Mark & Tanya Tremp
Annie Tremp
Teresa Trevino
Daniel & Dolores Trout
Michael Troy
Carl & Barbara Ueland
Craig & Barbara Ulrici
Jerry Velasquez
Michael and Lupe Villegas
Mitch Wall
Mary Wallace
Barry & Cathy Warmerdam
Greg and Lynn Warmerdam
Jerry & Rosemary Waters
Wayne Watkins
Don and Karen Wettstead
David and Susan Whitsitt
Todd and Kristi Wilson
Doug & Crissy Winslow
David and Sheila Wolff
Jason & Sissy Wood
Matthew & Heather Woods
Sue Woods
Carol Wright
Phillip and Mary Ybarra
Ray and Penny Young
Robert Zanoni
Evangelina Zavala

righttolifeca.org/300

Join the Club
Along with supporting our efforts 
to defend life, and having your 
name on our list of supporters, you 

will also get special club merch!
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